
 

 

 

 

Dates to 
Remember 

Thursday 13 th December  
Graduation Lunch Grade 6 
CERES excursion for Grade 3/4 
Cancelled 

Gymnastics  
Friday 14 th December  
Breakfast Club 
Monday 17 th December  
School Council meeting 
Tuesday 18 th December  
Reports issued for Grade F 
to 6  

Friday 21 st December  
Last Day of Term 4 
FINISHING AT 1:15pm 
Tuesday 29 th January 2019  
Book Payment day  
12;20 to 3:30 only  
Wednes day 30 th January 
2019 
First day of Term 1 2019 
For Grade 1 to 6  
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Principals Message 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

As the 2018 school year draws to an end, it is an appropriate time to reflect on 

what has been a very successful year.  Many activities have occurred, hundreds of 

lessons have been taught, various special events were conducted but without doubt 

the most important achievement is that of our Student Body.  Their growth both 

emotionally and academically, is something that the entire staff is very proud of. 

 

Multi -Cultural Dinner 

Last Friday night saw many families join us for our 2018 Multicultural Dinner.  It 

was wonderful to see so many families arrive with a delicious range of food and 

dishes to share.  Unfortunately, the weather was indifferent, and we needed to take 

the seating indoors out of the hot northerly wind. Our Grade 1 & 2 students got us 

off to a great start with the song “Be Our Guest”.  Mr Kloester was then able to 

entertain us all throughout the evening as the Master of Ceremony’, finding time 

in between performances to draw tickets for the prizes available from our 

Westbreen Community donors. 

Besides everyone enjoying their meal, the highlights of the evening were our 

students.  Heaven and Janita did a wonderful job dancing in their National 

costumes to a popular Indian song. Our Foundation students performed the 

Mexican Hat dance to the delight of the audience; the Grades 3 & 4 danced 

“Zorba the Greek’; the Grade 5 & 6s danced to Japanese pop music and the 

popular ‘Gangnam style’ dance; the school choir sang ‘This is Me’, and we had 

special guests in Oktay and Akmet playing Turkish songs on the Oud and violin. 

 

Many thanks to the Community Involvement team who were delighted with 

everyone’s attendance and participation and are very thankful to all those who 

assisted (too many to list) in making it another highlight of the year! 

 

FRIDAY 21st DECEMBER 

LAST DAY OF TERM 4  

FINISHING AT 1:15pm  



  

  

Grade Six Graduation: 

Last night 45 Grade Six students graduated from Westbreen Primary School. In 2019 they start a 

new chapter in their learning journey as they enter into Secondary School.  On behalf of our entire 

school community congratulations to all Grade Six students, we wish you all the very best in your 

future studies and thank you for your contribution to our great school.  

Our Grade Six students and teachers today enjoyed a school prepared luncheon, the topic of 

conversation was the excitement of their performances last night and travelling down the 2018 

school year ñmemory lane.ò I would like to take this opportunity in thanking Colleen, Deb, 

Melissa and Lilly for their support, organisation and preparation in providing our students with 

their lunch. 

 

Final Newsletter for 2018 ~ (Next weekôs Newsletter.) 

Due to the school year finishing next Friday our final Newsletter will be published on Tuesday 

18th December. If you would like to contribute to this publication, all notices are required to Mrs. 

Cox by close of business Monday 17th.  The early publication will allow for all community 

members to respond with any business arising before Friday’s early end of year dismissal of 

1.15pm. 

 

Staffing and Grade placements for 2018 

The process of allocating students to 2019 classes, assigning staff to these classes and specialist 

programs is nearly complete. We are planning to announce 2019 classes to our students next 

Tuesday 18 December. The afternoon of Tuesday 18th our students will spend time in their new 

classroom and with their teacher/s for 2019. The latter part of this term has been spent developing 

the class groups, taking into account a broad range of class structure criteria and considerations. It 

is too late to present any further factors for consideration. We have endeavoured to successfully 

cater for each child. The 2019 class groupings will provide the children with the opportunity to 

expand friendship groups and experience new teaching styles. In next week’s Newsletter a full list 

of grades and staffing will be published.  

  

End of Year Reports and 2019 Grade placements. 

Parents and Guardians will receive End of Year Reports and 2019 grade placement of children on 

Tuesday 18th December.  
 

Have a wonderful week 
 

Tony Cerra 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 



  

  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
WEEK ENDING 12th December 2018

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

F A 
To everyone 

in F A 
For a fantastic year full of learning.  Well done FA! 

F F 
All students in 

F F  

For the most amazing year of learning, fun and stretching our minds and 

imaginations!! 

1 B 
All the great  

1 B kids 
For a great year doing their best and getting better every day.  Well done! 

1 H 
All students in 

1 H 
For a fantastic year of learning and stretching our minds to new heights. 

2 M Maya A 
For being a positive and outstanding role model as Class Captain and 

always demonstration the School Values. 

2 M Eric  H 
For being a positive and outstanding role model as Class Captain and 

always demonstration the School Values. 

2 O Erol P For being a terrific role model as Class Captain all year. Thanks  

3 4C 
The whole 

class  

For an amazing year of stretching our brains.  We are all INCREDIBLE! 

What a great year. 

3 4K 
The Whole of 

3/4K 
Thank you for be3ing the most amazing students.  I will miss you all! 

3 4P 
The Whole 

Grade 

For stretching their learning and being valuable members of Team 

Westbreen this year. J J 

5 6A 
Whole Class 

56A 
For an amazing and memorable year!  All the best in 2019. 

5 6C 
The Whole of 

56C 
Congratulations on a wonderful year and good luck for 2019!! 

5 6Z 
The whole 

class of 56Z 
Congratulations on a fantastic year and stretching your learning! 



  

  

LIBRARY BOOKS  
To enable us to account for all library resources, borrowing from the library has 

now ceased for 2018. There are still just under 100 books still to be returned by 

students. Please assist your child to locate any library books they may have at 

home and return them to the library as soon as possible. Returned books can be 

placed in the ‘return slot’ of the library borrowing desk at any time. If books have 

been lost please see Miss Michelle Brooksby. 

 

Congratulations to our End of Year Raffle winners 

1ST PRIZE   Reuel Chinta 

2nd PRIZE   Hunter Curtis 

3rd PRIZE   Leggo Family 

4th PRIZE   Emily Ulutas 

5th PRIZE   Ayca Avci 

6th PRIZE   Miss Georgie 

7th PRIZE   Tierra De Niese 

8th PRIZE   Nicholas Martucci 

9th PRIZE    Ziad Saboun 

10th PRIZE   Nicholas Martucci 

Thank you to the Westbreen Community for supporting our raffle with both donations and ticket sales 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
We have quite a lot of un-named uniform in our lost property at the 

moment. Replacing lost uniforms can become quite costly to families. 

Please ensure all items of school clothing are clearly labelled with the 

student’s full name so if misplaced, they can be returned to your child. Also 

in lost property are water bottles, hats, scarfs and  items left behind at 

swimming and school camps.  

 

Our lost property is located in the school hall. If you have any missing items 

please take the time to check the lost property items before the school year 

ends. 



  

  

 

 

    

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WOW! 
What a 

celebration at 

the Art show 

2018!!!!! 



  

  

 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SCHOOL  
COMMUNITY FOR ATTENDING THIS 

YEARS ART SHOW!  
  



  

  

 

Extend OSHC at  

Westbreen Primary School 

Recap 

 

Hello Families, 

 

Hope you are all well! 
 
Wow! We have reached the end of the year and the end of term 4 and 
Christmas is coming closer and closer! It is only a few sleeps away and 
the students have begun a countdown. We have our beautiful tree which 
the students have decorated as well as all the other Christmas activities 
we have been doing to act as a constant reminder. We have had a 
fantastic time learning all about ourselves as well as those around us, 
and we have made many memorable activities and memories, however it 
is now time for our final week of activities. 
 
I would like to say thank you to all the families that have made this year 
very memorable and I hope to meet new families in the year to come. 
 
Until next year, please stay well, have a safe break and happy holidays! 
 
Sarah Ayoubi, Service Coordinator 

 

Whatôs on next week? 

Monday 17th of December: 
DIY Christmas Stocking 
Tuesday 18th of December: 
Paper Plate Grinch 
Wednesday 19th of December: 
Paper Straw Mini Christmas Tree 
Thursday 20th of December: 
Christmas Cards 
Friday 21st of December: 
Movie: ELF 

Bookings: lookedafter.com 



  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

December, January & February 2018 & 2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

9th  10th  

Breakfast 

Club 

11th Orientation 

day for Grade 6 

to new schools 

12th  Breakfast 

Club  Graduation 

Night Grade 6 

from 6:30pm  

13th 
Graduation 

Lunch Grade 6 

CERES 

excursion 

Grade 3/4 

CANCELLED 

14th  

Breakfast 

Club 

15th  

16th  17th School 

Council  

18th Reports 

issued for 

Grade F to 5  

19th  20th Reports 

issued for 

Grade 6  

21st Last day 

Term 4 

finishing at 

1:15pm  

22nd  

23rd  24th  25th Xmas Day 26th Boxing Day 27th  28th  29th  

30th  31st New 

Year Eve  

1st NEW 

YEAR DAY  

2nd  3rd  4th  5th  

6th  7th 8th  9th 10th  11th  12th  

13th  14th  15th  16th  17th  18th  19th  

20th  21ar  22nd  23rd  24th  25th  26th 

Austrlia 

Day  

27th  28th  29th Book 

Payment day  

30th First day of 

Term 1 2019 

Grade 1 to 6  

31st 1st Feb 2nd  

NOTICES SENT HOME 
ü Essential Fees including Books for 2019  

ü CERES excursion Grade 3 & 4  CANCELLED  

ü  

 
 


